

LONG CREEK SCHOOL DISTRICT # 17

375 E. Main Street – P.O. Box 429 Phone: 541-421-3896 Fax: 541-421-3012

Superintendent

Jasmine Cave School Board Chair

Dear Long Creek Community,

As part of the Oregon Health Authority's Healthy and Safe Schools Plan, all Oregon Schools are required to test for radon by January 1, 2021. To ensure that Long Creek School buildings are safe and healthy and to meet the OHA mandates, Long Creek School District contracted with Environmental Inspection Services (EIS) to conduct testing. EIS placed radon detection devices in Campus buildings and district owned houses on July 6th, 2020. The devices were picked up on July 9, 2020 and sent immediately to PRO-LAB for analysis. PRO-LAB received the test devices on Monday July, 13th and analyzed them on July 14th, 2020. Results were reported to EIS on July 16th. EIS reviewed the results and created a report for Long Creek School District. The full report can be received in paper form by requesting it from the office.

We are happy to report that all testing devices indicated that Long Creek School buildings and District owned housing, are well within the safe limits as set by the Environmental Protection Agency. The EPA designates a cutoff of 4.0 picocuries as a potentially hazardous level of radon. None of the devices deployed at Long Creek School properties reached this level. The actual results of testing are posted at www.longcreekschool.com in the Forms and Portals tab.

If you have any further questions feel free to call the district office at 541-508-9164.

Respectfully,

Jennifer Garinger Office Manager

Jennifer L. Garinger Office Wanager/Registrar Long Creek School District #17 541-421-3896